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The purpose of this conference is to identify an array of specific strategies that result in an effective, quality, user friendly IEP processes based on the needs of each student.
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About the PRESENTERS…

FIELDS, Ed.D. Martha.  Dr. Martha J. Fields is the Executive Director of the National Association of State Directors of Special Education.  She previously served as the Assistant Deputy State Superintendent for the Bureau of Educational Development, Maryland State Department of Education.  The Bureau of Educational Development is comprised of the instructional divisions of the Department, namely, the Divisions of Career Technical Education, Instruction, Special Education, and Compensatory Education Support Services.  Dr. Fields is past-president of the National Association of State Directors of Special Education, former legislative chairman for the National Council of Administrators of Special Education and has served on a number of important commissions in Maryland, including the State Coordinating Council for Handicapped Children and the Governor’s Advisory Council on Infants and Toddlers.  Dr. Fields has received numerous awards for her contribution to the field of special education.

Abrams, Ed.D. Patricia.   Dr. Abrams has served as Associate Director for the Office of Special Education and Student Services at the Virginia Department of Education since 1995.  She has worked at the state level since 1989 in several other areas including technical assistance and personnel development.  Prior to working at the state level, she held the position of local director of special education and student services, educational diagnostician, and teacher.  Dr Abrams began her career as a teacher’s aide in 1970, working with children with severe disabilities.  She majored in special education, with concentration in learning disabilities and mental retardation, and in elementary education at the State University of New York/Geneseo where was awarded outstanding Graduate Student.  She completed the Doctorate of Education degree in administration and supervision at Virginia Polytechnic Institute.  Dr. Abrams participated in NASDSE’s Wingspread IEP Design work group.

McGahee-Kovac, Marcy.  Ms. McGahee-Kovac has taught students with specific learning disabilities in the Fairfax County Public School system for the last 16 years.  The last four years she has been the Learning Disabilities Department Chairperson at J.E.B. Stuart High School.  In 1989, Ms. McGahee-Kovac designed and developed an advocacy program to teach students how to organize and lead their Individualized Education Programs (IEP).  In 1995 NICHCY published her student advocacy program in a Student’s Guide to the IEP, including lesson plans in the Technical Assistance, Helping Students Develop Their IEPs.  In the last three years, these two IEP guides have won the following awards:  two 1996 Equality, Dignity, and Independence Awards from the National Easter Seal Society and the 1997 University of Missouri’s Unity Ward in Media.  Ms. McGahee-Kovac, her students, and their parents have made more than 25 professional presentations on the local, state, and national level.  Ms. McGahee-Kovac has received numerous professional awards, including the 1997 Council for Learning Disabilities National Outstanding Teacher of the Year Award.  Ms. McGahee-Kovac participated on NASDSE’s Wingspread IEP Design work group.

Simpson, Elizabeth.  Miss Simpson is a senior at JEB Stuart High School in Falls Church, VA.  She has been captain of the girls cross country team and co-captain of the girls track team for three years.  Elizabeth has been part of a group of JEB Stuart High School Students who have made many presentations to teens, parents and school personnel on self-advocacy and the IEP process.  She won the 1998 Washington area Easter Seal Society Personal Achievement Award.  Elizabeth plans to become an elementary level special education teacher and will attend Northern Virginia Community College in the fall.

Simpson, Carol.  Mrs. Carol Simpson is Elizabeth’s mother.  She hold bachelors and masters degrees from Georgetown University and is Director of Community Relations for Summerville Assisted Living in Woodbridge, VA.  Carol co-founded the support group Parents of Preemies in 1982 and has co-authored a book on Alzheimer’s disease.  She and her husband, Dale, have been married 21 years and consider Elizabeth their finest collaboration.
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